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RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 2 OCTOBER 2007

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2007.2.1         PRESENT

Mr John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair), Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), 

Mr Michael Naidoo (Salisbury House Warden), Mr Vaughan Mason (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Mr Nick Hodgson (Winchester House Sub-Warden), Ms Nicole Hyman (Truro House Sub-Warden), Ms Kim Usher (Truro House Sub-Warden), Anne Warring (Truro House Warden), Ms Jade Menezies (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Lindiwe Kwatsha (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Nonhlanhla Ngidi (Canterbury Annex Sub-Warden), Ms Mbalenhle Mbatha (Canterbury Annex House Sub-Warden), Messrs Kambani Ramano (Hall SRC Representative 2007), Mr Mark Matamisa (Salisbury House Sub-Warden, Mr Eleph Gula-Ndebele (Salisbury House Senior Student), Mesdames Tumelo Tladi (Hall Senior Student 2007), Miles Downard (Winchester House Senior Student), Aziza Mdee (Truro House Senior Student) Ms, Ms Ayn du Bazane (Canterbury House Senior Student), Sr Rosemary Büchner (Associate Hall Fellow), Randall Starkey (Salisbury Sub-Warden), Prof. Sarah Radloff (Hall Fellow).and 
Secretariat: Ms Tanya van Wyk (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary).
2007.2.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Prof Santy Daya (Hall Fellow)
2007.2.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

No other matters for the agenda were raised.
2007.2.4 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Mr Mike Naidoo proposed acceptance of the minutes and Ms Anne Warring seconded.
2007.2.5 HALL WARDEN’S FORUM

VP/Hall Wardens Meeting report back
5.1   : Hall Grant Capital Equipment Allocation
Mr McNeill explained that more money was spent than allocated amount granted to the Hall. The Capital Equipment was spread out as evenly as possible to the various residences and noted that Salisbury House were using some of their reserves to purchase their pool table. Mr McNeill mentioned that the Estates & Housekeepers Needs list was for the review of the Hall Committee members.
2007.2.6          MATTERS ARISING

6.1    Hall Ball report back
Ms Tladi reported that initiating the Hall Ball event was a slow process. Some tickets were bought at a late stage thereby making it very difficult to establish the number of ticket sales. Mr Hodgson suggested the deadline for the tickets to be set for an earlier date. Mr McNeill proposed the idea of having a social rather than the Hall Ball because of the cost of the tickets for the Hall Ball. The majority disagreed stating that the Hall Ball is very popular amongst the students. The Hall Ball was commended by the majority of the Hall Committee.
6.2 Allan Webb Adventure
Mr Matamisa mentioned that they are still waiting for finances. There has been no response to the proposals that have been sent out. Mr Matamisa noted that Mr Ramano sourced a contact from Johnnic Communications for which he is grateful. Mr Matamisa acknowledges the debt that is still owing to the Allan Webb Hall. It was decided by the Hall Committee to write off any remaining debt owing by the Allan Webb Adventure to the Allan Webb Hall as the insurance did pay R 960 on the Allan Webb Adventure behalf to replace sponsored material that had been stolen. Mr Matamisa added that any excess funds raised would be donated to the Ikaya Organisation. He mentioned that the main event would be held at the Botanical Gardens however he is not at liberty to reveal the actual event. Mr Matamisa stated that Prof. de Klerk (Dean of Students) did not want to limit their resources for fundraising events, and so they had decided to accept sponsorships from local student entertainment venues.
6.3 Allan Webb Fundraiser event

Nonhlanhla mentioned that they had the following as ideas for the actual fundraising events:

· To have a cocktail party a few days before the Allan Webb Adventure weekend.
· An evening with music, finger-food and punch with an entrance fee.

· Cake Sales which would be open to the entire University

· Beer Raffle

2007.2.7 EXAM RESULTS
Mr McNeill mentioned that the exam results were very interesting and that in general the results were satisfactory. There were exceptional individual results and he urged the various residences to aim for an 80% pass rate for the Allan Webb Hall.
2007.2.8          STARFISH DINNER
Mrs Wicks noted that the dinner forms part of the AIDS awareness week however unfortunately the Starfish Dinner needs to be postponed till further notice due to various demands.
2007.2.9         TRI-VARSITY
Mr McNeill stated that Tri-Varsity will be held in Port Elizabeth hence the question of whether the Hall should be dry or not and not allowing squatting is irrelevant. He did ask that for those who are attending Tri-Varsity to abstain from drinking and driving.
2007.2.10 SUB-WARDEN SELECTION PROCESS
Mrs Wicks explained that there will be a short-listing process for Canterbury, Canterbury Annex and Truro and a separate short-listing process for Winchester and Salisbury. This will be followed by respective interviews and the Hall will then proceed to give their recommendations to the Human Resource Division. The Human Resource Division will confirm this. The entire process ends on the 7 September 2007. 
Mr McNeill mentioned that the committee consists of 4 staff members and 4 students for each of the two committees needed for the Sub-Warden Selection process. 
Mr McNeill presented the hall Committee with the option of publishing the short-listed candidates or not. A vote was taken with the majority in favour for publishing the short-listed candidates. He re-affirmed that it would be a rigorous, structured process and not based on popularity.
2007.2.11 HIV/AIDS AWARENESS WEEK 13 – 17 AUGUST
Mrs Wicks urged the Hall Committee to use the opportunities given as this would be a good opportunity to spread awareness about HIV and AIDS.
2007.2.12 REPORTS FROM THE SRC REP
12.1  SRC Elections

Mr Ramano mentioned that the SRC submitted a proposal to the Municipality with regards to changing the time of selling liquor; however there seems to be a separate bylaw for the townships. The Communication & Development Division have asked that the SRC inform them of the sponsors they approach to prevent the University of barking up the same tree. The Hall Committee supports the SRC’s proposal.
Mr Ramano noted that with regards to the water contingency plan that Rhodes University is on the process of drafting an emergency plan for various scenarios as well as the water contingency plan. There are rain water tanks that have been installed at the Post Graduate Village and around Allan Webb Hall and other residences.

Mr McNeill stated that the Hall in its entirety would also contribute to the contingency plans.  

With regards to the security, Mr Ramano noted that there was a general feeling of dissatisfaction. It was also noted that the guards are remaining in one area and not patrolling as they should be. Mr Naidoo mentioned that CPU patrol the inside area of the University and Hi-Tech patrol the outside perimeter of the University. Mr McNeill encouraged the Hall Committee to report any findings of the guards not doing their job.

Lastly, Mr Ramano mentioned that there would be a student forum held on Saturday, 4 August (times unknown). There was a general feeling of disapproval as it would clash with rugby and that it was short notice. 

12.2   NOT HOME ALONE Project

Ms Furman stated that it was the academics that approached the SRC to create the ‘Not Home Alone’ project with a view in improving the residence academic results in general. It would formalize mentoring and be accessible to all the students. There will be a need to book 24-hours in advance with a 48-hour interval between the bookings made with the respective mentor. Mentoring is completely voluntary hence no payment.

Mr McNeill questioned the success of the project thus far. Ms Furman stated that there is no measure of success as yet however it does provide the student with peace of mind in the academic environment. Mr McNeill also raised the concern of tutors being reimbursed versus mentors working voluntary. 
Prof. Daya raised the concern of overloading the mentor to which Ms Furman responded that the counselling centre would be the forum for the mentor to de-stress.
Mr McNeill suggested that the ‘Not Home Alone’ project should be taken back to the House Committees for review. Mr McNeill thanked Ms Furman for her input and information on this topic. 

2007.2.13 SMOKING POLICY
Mr McNeill asked that the various houses give feedback from their House Committee meetings.

Mrs Wicks reported that Canterbury House & Canterbury Annex is a non-smoking residence already. 
Mr Naidoo reported that there were allocated areas for smoking only.

Ms Warring reported that next year Truro House would be a non-smoking residence.

Mr Mason reported that Winchester would need to access which of the students that smoke would return next year.

It was noted that the Hall Committee respected the various House Committee decisions.

2007.2.14 MISSING GLASSES FROM FUNCTIONS HELD
Mr McNeill informed the Committee that there have been missing glasses from the Hall Committee Dinners that have been held this year. It was requested that they be returned quietly to the secretary. Mr McNeill stated that such behaviour was inappropriate and that should this continue there would have to be plastic glasses at the Hall Committee Dinners.
2007.2.15 CRACK BREAK FREQUENCY
Mr McNeill mentioned that there was a need to re-consider on how the various residences would like to have their crack break scheduled. The June exam crack break proved to be too expensive. Mr McNeill referred this topic to the House Committees to consider various options.
2007.2.16 ALLAN WEBB HALL WEBSITE
Mr McNeill gave the Hall Committee members the option of either maintaining the unofficial sites on the webpage or breaking the links associated with Allan Webb Hall. Mr McNeill referred this decision to the various House Committees for further discussion. Mr McNeill commended Ms van Wyk on her effort of updating the Allan Webb Hall website and invited the Hall Committee members to inform Ms van Wyk of any noted changes that need attention.

2007.2.17 COATS OF ARMS
Mr McNeill requested that this item be placed on the next Hall Committee meeting as a matter arising.
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